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Orthopedic Surgery & Trauma Editorial

From the Bone and Joint Surgery Association 

Dear Colleagues,

As the Bone and Joint Surgery Association, we remain firmly committed to our founding mission 
of supporting scientific advancement in the field of orthopedics and traumatology, strengthening 
professional education, and enhancing collaboration both nationally and internationally.

In this context, the National Congress of Bone and Joint Surgery, held in April 2025, successfully 
reflected the vision of our Association with its high scientific standards, broad participation, and 
well-organized structure. Beyond serving as a significant platform contributing to the development 
of orthopedic science in our country and region, the Congress also fostered the advancement of 
scientific cooperation between Türkiye and the Turkic World.

Furthermore, the 5th Turkic World Orthopedics and Traumatology Congress, scheduled to take 
place on 8–12 October 2025 in Shusha, Azerbaijan, has been meticulously prepared, and all 
organizational arrangements have been finalized. We are confident that this congress will further 
strengthen scientific cooperation and solidarity among the orthopedic communities of the Turkic 
World.

In addition, preparations for the scientific program of the National Congress of Bone and Joint 
Surgery to be held in April 2026 have already commenced. As with our previous events, this 
congress aims to present the most up-to-date scientific developments and innovative practices 
to our colleagues.

Launched in April 2025, the Orthopedic Surgery & Trauma journal continues its mission of 
contributing to both national and international orthopedic communities with the publication of 
its second issue. The fact that our journal has rapidly become a robust scientific platform at the 
regional level is a source of great pride for us.

I cordially invite all our colleagues to contribute to this collective endeavor, to support scientific 
production, and to stand together in advancing our orthopedic community.

Sincerely,

President, Turkish Society of Bone and Joint Surgery

Prof. Dr. Nizamettin Koçkara, MD


